
From: Lee Ann Kornegay <lakornegay@gmail.com>
To: Kelly BarbreyKBarbrey@columbiaauthority.com

Mottel, HaleyHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov
Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/6/2014 6:27:22 PM 
Subject: Carolighting - College of Charleston

I asked College of Charleston if they would be interested in being part group choir and heard back
today. They were very enthusiastic and honored to be asked to participate.
They didn't feel like they could justify travel expenses without having a slot and song in the televised 
program and I didn't feel like I could promise that.
I told them I would present to the committee but didn't feel like there was really any room with groups 
wanting to do more than one piece.

Let me know if you think differently.

Good meeting today!

Lee Ann Kornegay
803-237-1793
http://lakornadventures.blogspot.com/
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